
EnviroScan - DNR, OGCC <dnr_ogcc.enviroscan@state.co.us>

Fwd: COGCC Weekly Update - Facility ID #433736, Marathon 32C Produced
Water Pond

Fischer - DNR, Alex <alex.fischer@state.co.us> Fri, Jan 31, 2014 at 12:41 PM
To: OGCC EnviroScan - DNR <ogcc.enviroscan@state.co.us>
Cc: Steve Jenkins - DNR <steve.jenkins@state.co.us>

Amber- Please upload this email to Facility ID: 433736

Thanks
Alex
---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Schoeber, Vicki L. (MRO) <vlschoeber@marathonoil.com>
Date: Fri, Jan 31, 2014 at 11:02 AM
Subject: COGCC Weekly Update - Facility ID #433736, Marathon 32C Produced Water Pond
To: Alex Fischer <alex.fischer@state.co.us>
Cc: "Whisonant, Bob (MRO)" <rjwhisonant@marathonoil.com>, "Toellner, Zachary J. (MRO)"
<zjtoellner@marathonoil.com>, "Ward, Eric R. (MRO)" <erward@marathonoil.com>

Alex,

 

As discussed in our January 28, 2014 meeting, Marathon will not meet the March 3, 2014 Form 15 extension
deadline for completion of all outstanding Form 28 actions and intends to continue operating the 32C Pond within
all other COGCC regulations with COGCC oversight.   Marathon proposes to submit to you on a weekly basis an
e-mail that provides the status of pending actions and a timeline for working through the Garfield County Limited
Impact Review process.  This week’s actions are as follows:

 

Status of COGCC Facility ID #433736

1)      Financial Assurance - Submitted via overnight delivery on January 16, 2014, a bond rider in the amount of
$1,059,548 to Martha Ramos, Financial Assurance Supervisor of the COGCC for review and processing.

2)      Site Plan – Submitted updated site plan via e-form sundry notice on January 22, 2014 (doc #400543605). 
Per COGCC,  the site plan was reviewed by staff and approved.

3)      Garfield County Limited Impact Review – Met with Garfield County Sr. Planner Glenn Hartmann on January
30, 2014  to discuss Marathon’s 32C Pond Limited Impact Review application.  Information was submitted to
Garfield County at that time with the intent of satisfying the requirements outlined in the county’s Technically
Incomplete letter sent to Marathon dated December 20, 2013.  The county will review this additional information
and notify Marathon of any further outstanding actions.  In addition, Marathon communicated our plan to continue
operating the 32C Pond beyond the March 3, 2014 date, and encouraged an open dialogue between COGCC,
Garfield County, and Marathon.

4)      There were no environmental or safety events (incidents, near misses or good catches) this week at the
facility.
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Should you have any questions or need any further information, please let me know.

 

Thank you.

 

Vicki L. Schoeber

 

Marathon Oil Company

Piceance Operations

Wyoming Asset Team

Grand Junction, Colorado

office: 970-244-5754

cell:  970-712-0554

Fax:  970-245-6287

vlschoeber@marathonoil.com

 

 

 

 

-- 

Alex Fischer, P.G.
Environmental Supervisor, Western Colorado

State of Colorado, Oil and Gas Conservation Commission

1120 Lincoln Street, Suite 801

Denver, Colorado 80203

office: 303.894-2100 ext. 5138 | fax: 303.894-2109

email: alex.fischer@state.co.us   
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